
Miami County boys swim team
takes first in home meet

Louisburg junior Andrew Jamison swims the breaststroke in the
200-medley relay last week during the team’s home meet in
Osawatomie.
OSAWATOMIE  —  For  the  first  time  in  about  a  month,  the
Osawatomie-Paola-Louisburg-Spring Hill boys swim team had a
chance to swim in its home waters. 

The Miami County team took full advantage as it recorded 28
personal best times on its way to a first place finish in the
five-team meet on Jan. 22 at the OZone in Osawatomie

The team won with 578 points and Independence was second with
472. On the Louisburg side, the Wildcats also added one new
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state qualifying and consideration time.

“It was certainly fun to have a great showing at our home pool
last week,” coach Mary Argeropoulos said. “We are continuing
to work on small details that lead to efficient and fast swims
in competition as we push through to the remainder of our
season.”

Louisburg  junior  Andrew  Jamison  added  another  state
qualification  time  to  his  resume.  

Jamison secured a state time in the 100-yard butterfly with a
second place finish in 58.91 seconds. He also took first in
the 100 breaststroke in 1:06.

Junior Colin Brown recorded a first place finish in the 50
freestyle in 23.32 seconds and was also second in the 100
breaststroke in 1:09, which is a state consideration time.

Senior Colton Prettyman and sophomore Noah Sharp racked up a
pair of first place finishes to lead the Wildcats. 

Prettyman was first in the 200 individual medley in 2:20 and
later was first in the 100 butterfly in 58.63 seconds. 

As for Sharp, he took first in the 100 freestyle in 55.53
seconds and in the 100 backstroke in 1:04.52.

The Miami County team also placed first in all three relays.
It all started as Brown, Jamison, Prettyman and Sharp took the
top spot in the 200 medley relay in 1:45.

Prettyman, Jamison, Landen Terflinger and Brown were first in
the  200  freestyle  relay  in  1:40,  while  Terflinger,  Tag
Solberg, Nic Terblance and Sharp won the 400 freestyle relay
in 4:03.

Terflinger, a Paola swimmer, also earned a state qualifying
time in the 500 freestyle.



Louisburg sophomore Brock Delmez also had a strong day as he
was second in the 500 freestyle in a new personal best time of
6:22. He also took third in the 50 freestyle in a personal
best time of 26.14.

Freshman Bennett Mendez also record a top two finish as he was
second in the 200 freestyle in 2:32.


